TRIMLEY SAINTS PLAYERS Present

'CASH ON DELIVERY'

A comedy play by Michael Cooney at

Trimley Memorial Hall
On

Wed 15 – Sat 18th June 7.30pm

Box Office: 01394 285113

All tickets £10

Book early to avoid disappointment!

The Parish Pump

Trimley St Martin Parish Council Newsletter

May 2022

http://trimleystmartin.onesuffolk.net/

Photographic Exhibition

Do you have any photographs of the Trimleys in the twentieth century?

As part of the Queen's Platinum Jubilee celebrations, we are organising a free Photographic Exhibition covering both Trimley villages over the last 70 plus years. It will be held in the Memorial Hall and will run over two days:

Thursday 2nd June 2022 12.30 p.m. – 8.00 p.m.

Friday 3rd June 10.30 a.m. – 5.00 p.m.

Refreshments will be offered for sale by Trimley Saints Players

We are extremely grateful to the Village Recorder, Liz Rastrick, who has been closely involved in the preparations for the exhibition. She is now working hard to source photographs and other pictorial material. for display.

Do you have any pictures which you would like to share with us? We don't want to take your photographs but would like to scan or photograph them for use in the Exhibition. The 50s, 60s and 70s are not well represented at the moment so anything for this period would be excellent.

If you have anything which you would like to offer for inclusion, please contact Liz at trimleystmartinrecorder@gmail.com

Yellow Lines

Do you get annoyed when you see people parking on double yellow lines and wonder whether there is anything you can do to encourage the authorities to address the problem? East Suffolk Council administers civil parking enforcement on behalf of Suffolk County Council. This means they can issue Penalty Charge Notices (PCNs) if their patrols identify drivers failing to observe the regulations. You can help them by reporting incidents. This will help them to identify hotspots and allocate their patrols accordingly. To lodge a report, make a note of the details of the offending vehicle and submit the details online to <u>Civil parking enforcement</u> » <u>East Suffolk Council</u> and click on the link 'To report a Suspected Parking Contravention'

One location where parking on the double yellow lines happens all too often is at the junction of Church Lane and the High Road, this makes it very difficult for Church Lane residents to join the High Road safely. The Parish Council has asked Suffolk County Council to consider repainting the yellow lines and to consider extending the lines further along the High Road.

Mill Lane

As you will know, there are temporary traffic lights in place on the High Road and at the top of Mill Lane. This means that drivers joining the High Rd at the Mill Lane junction often have to wait for a minute or two. This isn't a problem in itself, but there can be real difficulties if other drivers have parked at the top of Mill Lane, opposite the Methodist Church car park. When this happens traffic cannot easily turn into Mill Lane and what might have been a momentary delay turns into a major blockage so please

Recycling Reminder

East Suffolk Council have asked that all residents are reminded that glass cannot go into the recycling bins. Glass is not accepted as the Materials Recycling Facility at Great Blakenham, where the bins are taken for sorting, is unable to separate glass from other materials. For more information on what can and cannot go into the recycling bin, and where your nearest glass recycling point is, please visit www.eastsuffolk.gov.uk/waste

A Fond Farewell and a Warm Welcome

'As we welcome Carly Small, the new Parish Council clerk, we say a farewell to Caroline. Thank you Caroline for all your excellent hard work as clerk to Trimley St Martin Parish Council. Your extensive knowledge of council matters has always been greatly appreciated by myself and colleagues. With no more agendas to consider, meetings to prepare for and attend (of which there have been many) minutes to write and all the plethora of matters to keep up with, it will now give you time to pursue your other interests.

We all wish you well in your retirement. It has been a pleasure to work with you.'

Yvonne Smart, Chairman.

Caroline will be retiring from her position as Parish Clerk at the end of June.

Parish Council Information

The Parish Council mission statement:

The Parish Council is a team of local residents giving their time and efforts voluntarily and who strive to: improve quality of life and wellbeing of the residents of Trimley St Martin; promote community values and pride in the village, and do their utmost to safeguard and represent the voice of the local people.

We meet at 7.30 pm. on the first Tuesday of each month at Trimley Memorial Hall. Each meeting includes a public session when residents are warmly invited to give their views and to question the Parish Council on issues on the agenda, or raise issues for future consideration at the discretion of the Chairman. Members of the public may stay to observe, but may not take part in the remainder of the meeting that follows.

A few days before each meeting the agenda is published on the Parish Council website, alternatively you can view a paper copy on either of the two parish council noticeboards.

http://trimleystmartin.onesuffolk.net/home/agenda/

Contact Us

To contact the Clerk email: parishclerk@trimley-st-martin.org.uk or telephone 01394 448844 / 07403309634. To contact the Chairwoman, Yvonne Smart, email: tsmpc.ysmart841@gmail.com

The Parish Pump is also available online at:

http://trimleystmartin.onesuffolk.net/home/the-parish-pump/